

10/03/2018

Minutes of Public Safety Information Forum (PSIF) Meeting

Venue: Necsa Visitor Centre, Gate 1
 Pelindaba, North West Province
 Date: 10 March 2018, Time: 09:00 to 13:00

1. REGISTRATION (■=PRESENT, □=Apology/ABSENT)

Name	Organisation	Status of the meeting				
		10/03				
E Makofane	Chairperson	■				
J Taylor	Deputy chairperson	□				
P Mthombeni	Secretary	□				
P Tshelane	Necsa, Executive	■				
M Rasweswe	Necsa	■				
C Akortia	Necsa	□				
N Tengimfene	Necsa	■				
M Mondi	Necsa	□				
S Chetty	Necsa	□				
A Rennie-Kroon	Necsa	■				
A Mashele		□				
E van Heerden	Necsa	■				
E Chauke	Necsa	■				
K Ratabane	Necsa	■				
T Motsumi	Necsa	□				
R Mogafe	Necsa	□				
T Sibiya	Necsa	□				
T Tselane	Necsa	■				
R Ramatsui	Necsa	■				
D Ramjee	Necsa	■				
G Santswere	Necsa	□				
T Ndomondo	DoE	□				
T Mahlasela	DoE	□				
S Mosoeunyane	NNR	□				
R Makgae	NNR	□				
T Mgorosi	NNR	■				
G Moonsamy	NNR	□				
M Ramerafe	NNR	□				
T	NNR	■				
B Rathebe	Madibeng	□				
M Ramdunnie	NTP	□				
S Brent	Resident	□				
H Vreugdenburg	Resident	□				
J van Vuuren	Resident	□				
F Haveling	Resident	□				
P Mathole	Resident	□				
J Heinrich	Resident	■				
P Carvalho	Resident	□				
D Gilbert	Resident	□				
C Esteryhuyse	Resident	□				
F Taylor	Resident	□				

10/03/2018

Minutes of Public Safety Information Forum (PSIF) Meeting

L Papo	Resident	<input type="checkbox"/>				
C Steynberg	Resident	<input type="checkbox"/>				
C van der Merwe	Resident	<input type="checkbox"/>				
J Mehlaphe	Resident	<input type="checkbox"/>				
V Rambau	Atteridgeville	<input type="checkbox"/>				
B Ringane	Atteridgeville	<input type="checkbox"/>				
Charlie	Atteridgeville	<input type="checkbox"/>				
KP Hlabyago	Atteridgeville	<input type="checkbox"/>				
J Ngobeni	Atteridgeville	<input type="checkbox"/>				
Patronella Khauone	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
J Ngwenya	Resident	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
K Msebenzi	NIASA	<input type="checkbox"/>				
M Motheo	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
I Lebelo	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
K Masiane	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
I Radebe	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
E Valkenburgh	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
M Seleke	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
N Naidoo	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
A Letsoalo	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
N Naidoo	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
M Smith	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
L Mama	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
M Janjie	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
K Poopedi	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
F Vorster	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
Karabo	Resident	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
Zweli	Resident	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
I Sibamba	Pelchem	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
O Matlala	DoE	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				
L Tshivhombela	Necsa	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>				

2. WELCOME AND OPENING

Number	Minute	Responsible
	The Chairperson of PSIF, Mr Ephraim Makofane welcomed all present.	

3. SAFETY BRIEFING

Number	Minute	Responsible
	Ms A Rennie-Kroon conducted the safety evacuation briefing, informing members about the safety protocol of the venue. She furthered told members that the NVC is open to the public from Monday to Friday, between 09:00 and 16:00 and on Saturdays between 10:00 and 14:00.	

4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Number	Minute	Responsible
	The Minutes were approved by the CEO, Mr Phumzile Tshelane and seconded by Mosa Rasweswe.	

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

Number	Minute	Responsible
5.1	<p>Email to Mr Winkler:</p> <p>The chairperson raised the issue of the email that Mr Winkler asked for.</p> <p>Ms Amelia Rennie-Kroon confirmed that the email was sent to Mr Winkler by Ms Mthombeni.</p>	
5.2	<p>Changing Venues:</p> <p>One member requested that the meeting should also be held in Atteridgeville.</p> <p>Nikelwa responded saying that there are dates set for the next meetings. However, the forum needs to discuss and approve of venues. A decision was made that the next meeting will be held in Atteridgeville and that the meeting of the 4th August 2018 be held in Peacanwood</p>	

6. NECSA PRESENTATIONS

Number	Minute	Responsible
6.1	<p>Necsa Update:</p> <p>Mr Phumzile Tshelane, CEO of Necsa gave feedback on the following topics:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • New Developments • Strategic Engagement • Status Update on NTP 	

Number	Minute	Responsible
6.2	<p><u>Community Service Feedback Update:</u></p> <p>Ms Mosa Rasweswe gave a presentation which outlined the following:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Safety Culture • Statutory training • NNR Emergency Exercise • Internal SHEQ audits • Community Services • Public dose 	
6.3	<p><u>Discussions:</u></p> <p><u>Question 1:</u></p> <p>Mr Mike Smith asked if they can be given full details of what happened at NTP and if there was any effect to the environment.</p> <p><u>Response:</u></p> <p>CEO responded saying there was no unplanned release from NTP to the environment.</p> <p><u>Question 2:</u></p> <p>The chairperson asked why there are 12 Mass Care Centre outstanding and what those issues are.</p> <p><u>Response:</u></p> <p>Mosa responded saying one issue identified by the NNR during the emergency exercise was the lack of showers for disabled people at the centre. Madibeng Municipality was tasked to provide showers. She furthered said, there were no critical issues identified that can't be resolved.</p>	

7. NNR FEEDBACK

Number	Minute	Responsible
	<p>Mr Thiagen Pather from NNR gave feedback on two issues;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Update on Necsa/NNR Action Plan • Update on NTP Temporary Closure 	

8. MUNICIPALITIES UPDATE

Number	Minute	Responsible
	<p>There were no updates from the Municipalities.</p>	

Number	Minute	Responsible

9. PSIF DATES FOR 2018/19 CYCLE

Number	Minute	Responsible
	<p>The following dates were proposed:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 09 June 2018 • 04 August 2018 • 10 November 2018 • 02 March 2019 <p>The forum agreed that the two upcoming meetings should be held in Atteridgeville and Pecanwood College respectively. The last meeting will be at the NVC.</p>	

10. GENERAL

Number	Minute	Responsible
	<p>One member asked about the issue of previous Necsa workers who were affected by radiation and got sick and others died.</p> <p>The CEO responded by saying the matter is with the Public Protectors office and Necsa cannot respond beyond that.</p> <p>Another member raised the issue of catering that the menu doesn't change.</p>	

11. CLOSURE & DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Number	Minute	Responsible
	<p>The chairperson thanked everyone and wished them well.</p> <p>The meeting was adjourned.</p> <p>Meeting adjourned: 10:05</p> <p>Next meeting: 09 June 2018</p> <p>Venue: Atteridgeville</p>	

Chairman_____

Seconder: _____

Signature_____

Signature: _____

Date: _____

Date: _____